
 

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- 
this may include playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of indoor spaces (e.g. 

libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our 
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on 

how we spend these donations in the Weekly Wolfe. Thank you in advance for your contributions. 

 

Thursday 15th June 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

   

Well, what a week we have had! Years 3 and 5 kicked off our end-of-year celebrations with the most 
amazing performances; the singing, dancing and signing was out of this world, not to mention the 
awe-inspiring work that was showcased. I don’t think there was a dry eye in the house, certainly not 
for me anyway. We cannot wait to see what Year 2 and 4 have in store for us next week. Please 
make a note of the date for your child’s class assembly and make sure that you arrive promptly, 
as you won’t want to miss a second (if the rehearsals are anything to go by). 

2M 20th June 9:30am   4V 20th June 2:30pm 

2B 21st June 9:30am   4M 21st June 2:30pm 

2R 22nd June 9:30am   4P 22nd June 2:30pm 

2E 23rd June 9:30am   4S 23rd June 2:30pm 

The theme running through many of the performances is, unsurprisingly, our school PROUD values 
-- and it has been wonderful to see how, in the words of Year 3, ‘these are embedded into all that 
we do, so that we can make the world a better place’. I’m sure you will agree that our children have 
all made us proud in so many ways this year -- but none of that would have been possible without 
the help and support of the wonderful people that surround them with love, care and understanding. 
For many people, this Sunday will be a chance to celebrate the male role models in their lives and, 
of course, March saw the same event for our female role models. Showing gratitude and respect to 
people who help shape us into the beings that we are today is a vital element of our PROUD values. 

Whilst we would hope that this gratitude is always shown, days like Father’s Day and Mothering 
Sunday provide an opportunity to shine a light on the important role that parents and carers play in 
our lives. In a similar vein, next Wednesday, 21st June, is National Thank a Teacher Day. This a day 
where we ‘celebrate the professionalism, passion and commitment of our schools’. This includes 
all staff -- teachers, support staff, the admin team, lunch staff and the premises team -- that make up 
our community and without whom our schools quite simply could not function, let alone provide a 
safe and inspiring place where children have the opportunity to learn and reach their full potential. So 
why not head over to the Thank a Teacher website at https://thankateacher.co.uk/national-thank-a-
teacher-day/ and have a look at all of the ways that you can thank the people who make a difference. 

Here’s hoping for another weekend of glorious sunshine – remember to stay safe with a sun hat, 
sun cream and lots of water! 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Curtis 

 

 

https://gofund.me/3f7ee947
https://thankateacher.co.uk/national-thank-a-teacher-day/
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THE JOHN ROAN BBQ 

If your child is starting Year 7 at The John Roan School in September, The John 
Roan School Asscociation -- a very active PTA, which meets regularly and 

holds fundraising events across the year, supporting teachers and students in many 
different ways -- is holding its annual BBQ and Raffle next Friday, 23rd June, from 

5pm, and they would love you to come along with your family to enjoy the 
evening and meet other parents and teachers. 

 
Tickets can be purchased at https://john-roan-school-association.cademy.co.uk/the-

annual-jrsa-bbq-raffle-a-summer-sizzler (Students £5, Adults £8, Family Ticket 
(two adults & two children or one adult & three children) £20, Under 3’s free) -- just 

complete the details online, book your tickets and you’re there. There's no obligation 
to bring a side dish or raffle prize, as mentioned on the ticket form -- they would just 

love you to come along and enjoy the evening. If you have any questions, please 
email Trish at trishbullen@btinternet.com, who hopes to see you there!  

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Summer Term 2023 

 

Thursday 15th June -- Boys' Football Team Fixture Day 

Friday 16th June -- Piano Students' Recitals (RH 9:30am / RP 2:00pm)  

Monday 19th June to Friday 23rd June -- Year 6 School Journeys 

Monday 19th June -- Year 5 Neptune & Jupiter Viking Trips to Maritime Museum 

Wednesday 21st June -- Girls' Football Medal Presentation at Meridian Sports Grnd 

Thursday 22nd June -- Year 1 Silver Birch & Hazel Trip to Mudchute Farm 

Friday 23rd June -- Year 1 Fir & Willow Trip to Mudchute Farm 

Monday 26th June -- New Reception Parents Meetings (9:30am / 2:30pm) 

Tuesday 27th June -- Year 4 Mercury Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Wednesday 28th June -- Year 6 Lion King Trip to Lyceum Theatre 

Thursday 29th June -- Year 4 Venus Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Friday 30th June -- Boys' Football Team Medal Presentation 

Tuesday 4th July -- Year 4 Poplar Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Tuesday 4th July -- Boys' & Girls' Football Teams Trip to TOCA Social (After school) 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 3 Egypt Trip to British Museum 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 2 Beech & Rowan Trip to Horniman Museum 

Monday 10th July -- Year 2 Elm & Maple Trip to Horniman Museum 

 

https://john-roan-school-association.cademy.co.uk/the-annual-jrsa-bbq-raffle-a-summer-sizzler
https://john-roan-school-association.cademy.co.uk/the-annual-jrsa-bbq-raffle-a-summer-sizzler
mailto:trishbullen@btinternet.com


 

CLASS CELEBRATION 
ASSEMBLY DATES -- 

RANDALL PLACE  
  

Class 
  

Date 
  

3A 13th June 9:30am 
3P 14th June 9:30am 
3C 15th June 9:30am 
3O 16th June 9:30am 
2M 20th June 9:30am 
2B 21st June 9:30am 
2R 22nd June 9:30am 
2E 23rd June 9:30am 
 
1S & 1F 
RC & RL 

 
 27th June 9:30am 
 27th June 2:30pm 

1H & 1W 
RM & RP 

28th June 9:30am 
 28th June 2:30pm 

 

 

CLASS CELEBRATION 
ASSEMBLY DATES -- 

ROYAL HILL 
  

Class Date 
5J 13th June 2:30pm 
5N 14th June 2:30pm 
5M 15th June 2:30pm 
5E 16th June 2:30pm 
4V 20th June 2:30pm 
4M 21st June 2:30pm 
4P 22nd June 2:30pm 
4S 23rd June 2:30pm 

 
SPORTS DAYS 

Nursery 14th July  
RM & RP   
RL & RC  

13th July AM 
13th July PM 

Yr 1/2/3 29th June AM 
Yr 4/5/6  7th July AM  

 

 

 

  

 

 
Hi everyone, 

  

 
  
Our Summer Event will be on Friday 30th June, from 4pm to 6pm at Randall Place, so please 
save the date! More details will be revealed very soon. In the meantime, if you are able to 
donate anything for the raffle, please get in touch with Nigel at Nigel65au@gmail.com -- 
thank you! 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Pub Quiz on Tuesday, in order to raise money for 
the Year 6 post-SATs activities. Ms Gallagher reported that it was a really lovely event and 
that parents were very nostalgic about the children's time at James Wolfe, and spoke very 
positively -- although she would not share who won, as she was not on the winning team! 

 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 

  
   

 

mailto:Nigel65au@gmail.com?subject=JW%20Raffle
mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


 

 

To help celebrate the grand opening of our 
Secret Garden, Royal Hill pupils are invited 
to design and make a decoration to inhabit 

and enhance our brand new outdoor 
space! Please note that Mrs Renouf will be 
available at lunch times on Thursdays and 

Fridays in 4S to support those less 
confident but who wish to create and 

enter. The winners will have their creation 
installed in the garden and will help our 
Randall Place pupils make some garden 
decorations during the next half of term! 

Please use recycled or recyclable 
materials and make sure you choose from 

the three categories. Good luck! 

 

If you would like your child(ren) to attend 
this after-school club, you will need to 
complete a registration form for each 

child on the Cheqdin system. Once you 
have done this, you will be able to make 

bookings and payments online. 
Availability is determined on the day of 

booking, as this will change daily. 
 

To register, please 
visit https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registr

ations/bree-s-little-stars-james-
wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&

time=1670510221. 
 

To book, please 
visit https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-

booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%

20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==. 

  

https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==


  

  

 

 
  

TRANSITION TO RECEPTION  

The Young Greenwich School Nursing Service are offering parent drop-in sessions 
on the following dates: 

• Tuesday 20th June 2023 at Hawksmoor Youth Hub from 12pm to 1pm 
•  Thursday 22nd June 2023 at Avery Hill Youth Hub from 2pm to 3pm 

• Wednesday 28th June 2023 at Valley Central Youth Hub from 12pm to 1pm 

These sessions are open to all families of school-aged children across Greenwich 
and, although the topic for these sessions is ostensibly the Transition to Reception, 

parents are welcome to discuss any health concerns they may have. 

 

 

 
  

EMAIL SETTINGS 

Please can parents make sure they check their email settings, as some of our 
official emails appear to be diverting to parents' spam/junk folders. Please can all 

those who do not recall receiving any emails from us this term check their spam/junk 
folders to see if they are there and make sure their settings allow emails from 

'James Wolfe' and 'jameswolfe' through the filter. All letters to parents that are for 
whole year groups or more can also be found on our website 

at https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters.   

 

https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters


 

 
  

TRAVEL TO SCHOOL 

We are committed to making travel to school safe, comfortable and sustainable. 
We encourage children, parents and teachers to walk, cycle or scoot to school, in 

order to help free up more space on public transport for others.  

 

 

 
  

POST OFFICE 

The local Post Office asking that the children do not kick the metal door in the 
alleyway between campuses. Kicking or banging this door generates a loud bang 
which often triggers a security alert. If you walk down the alleyway before or after 

school, or if your child walks alone, please remind them to be considerate.   

 

 

 
 

PUPIL ASSET 

Parents are able to edit their own details in Pupil Asset, so, if you have switched 
phone numbers or even spot a mistake, there is now no need to make a request 

from the school office, you can just log in and make the change yourself.  
 

 To log in to Pupil Asset, parents can either download their Parent App or log in to 
their ParentPortal. To create a password for the ParentPortal, please go 

to http://parents.pupilasset.com/ and select Login Via ParentPortal, then First Time 
Login. Alternatively, you can download their app, either for iPhone 

from https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/pupil-asset-parent-app/id1490994393, or for 
Android from https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rnparentapp. 

Tap First Login then enter the email address we have on record for you. When you 
tap Submit, PA will send you an email which will allow you to set your 

password. Your password will need to be at least eight characters long and 
include a number, or you will be unable to log in. Please inform us if your email 
address has changed. Once you have created login details you will be able to sign 

in with them on the Login screen. Full instructions can be found 
at https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-

contactsemailsmspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents. The app/portal is 
only be used for dinner payments -- you will not, for example, be able to select 

meals as demonstrated and our rules regarding this remain the same. 

 

 

 

 

 

Instagram 

 

Email 

 

Website 

 

SoundCloud 

 

 

http://parents.pupilasset.com/
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/pupil-asset-parent-app/id1490994393
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rnparentapp
https://www.pupilasset.com/help/how-to-guide/parental-communication-contactsemailsmspattr-/parents-app-overview-a-guide-for-parents
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